



---

PACS Booster Club Meeting - June 22, 2022

**Attending:** Melissa Pello, Chrissy Mooney, Monica Yerdon, Jessica Basta, Martha Carnes, Shannon McGrath, Michelle Dye, Jordan Fahnstock, Tom Jennings

**Meeting minutes:** May meeting minutes approved.

**Treasurer Report:** Our combined balance is \$14,755. We purchased a rubbermaid shed for the modified baseball and softball fields for \$701.99 and paid \$150 toward a basketball clinic for the summer by Oswego State's head coach. We are holding \$304 for the wrestling team from their fundraiser.

**Fundraising Report:** Mother's Day raffle was a profit of \$706.64 and the lotto raffle was \$390. The Father's Day raffle is still up, not many have purchased spots yet. 50 spots at \$10 a spot. We will keep sharing and possibly add prizes to it to get them filled.

**Old Business:**

a. Fundraising:

1. Student Involvement - Jordan thinks that this year the varsity club will be more motivated if an end of the year trip is reinstated. We will add phone numbers to the sign up for the snack shack so we can remind students that they volunteered. We will also leave adult names off the sign ups until students have had a chance. They will also be required to have volunteer hours to be eligible for the Booster's Senior Award and Summer Camp Grant. Need to extend opportunities to seniors that need their community service hours.
2. Parent Involvement - Hoping for more parent involvement this year now that we are established and people know what we do.

3. Banners (business donations) - Discussed having banners at one end of the football field that are sponsored by local businesses. This will be continuous money flow for us. Tom will discuss it at the July board meeting.
  4. Other fundraising ideas - Kickball tournament at the school or Haldane. Have a food truck such as Doug's Fish Fry at a game and have a portion donated to us. Restaurant night at Burger King from 4-7 where a portion of the money is donated to us.
  5. Cans/bottles Shed - If approved we would like to place it at the bus garage near our snack shack. Riverview will pick up when full and we receive 6 cents being a non-profit. Tom thinks it is a great idea and will ask for approval from the board in July.
  6. Community Reach - Announcement on the PACS website, newsletter, link on website
- b. Pool Mural - Still on hold, waiting for Meg Woods. We would like it done before the winter season starts.
- c. Countertop for Lower Concession Stand - Mr. Basciani suggested we ask the shop teacher or seniors first. Possibly wrap it with metal to last longer.

#### **New Business:**

- a. Docs in Google Drive - google docs are now on our drive for coaches (reimbursement for end of season parties and for additional needs such as clinics, equipment) and players (summer camp grant and senior award requirements). Jess will send them to Jordan and Mike Bateson.
- b. School Responsibility vs Boosters - we will continue to refine this especially for Senior Nights. School should be responsible for warm ups, uniforms, equipment, and professional development for coaches.
- c. Senior Night - will revisit in August with a creative senior gift. Possible a single carnation for parents. Need to streamline and be consistent. Jordan will discuss with coaches.
- d. Dugouts or some sort of shelter are needed for the modified softball and baseball fields.

Next meeting: August TBD

Meeting minutes submitted by Jessica Basta, Secretary